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BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING UPDATE 

April 2022 

 

 

The Chesterfield Township Board of Education met on Wednesday, April 27th at 7:00 

PM for the 2022-2023 Budget Hearing and the April regular monthly meeting.  The topics below 

reflect the highlights of the meeting. 

 

2022-2023 School Year Budget 

 

The Chesterfield Township Board of Education approved the 2022-2023 School Year 

Budget of $16,343,261 at the Budget Hearing.  The total budget is comprised of the following: 

 

  General Fund (Total Operating Budget) $13,833,998 

  Special Revenue Fund (Grants)  $     202,275 

  Debt Service Fund    $  2,306,988 

  Total      $16,343,261 

 

The Budget Hearing Presentation can be found here.  The 2022-2023 Budget is based on 

a 0% increase in the general fund and represents the fifth consecutive year of a tax decrease. 

 

 

New Members of the Chesterfield Elementary School Team 

 

The Chesterfield Township Board of Education approved the following new members of 

the CES Team: 

 

• Gina Luizzi – Special Education Teacher:  Ms. Luizzi joins the CES Team in our 

special education department starting September 1, 2022. 

 

https://www.chesterfieldschool.com/Page/3060


• Valerie Cioffi – Interim Principal:  Mrs. Cioffi started on Monday, April 25th to 

support the staff, students, and Mrs. Graham as we close out the 2021-2022 

School Year.  Welcome Mrs. Cioffi! 

 

 

2022-2023 School Year Calendar 

 

The Chesterfield Township Board of Education approved the calendar for the 2022-2023 

School Year.  The new school year will begin for students on Wednesday, September 7th.  Providing 

there are no snow make-up days, the 2022-2023 School Year will conclude on Friday, June 16, 

2023.  The approved calendars have been posted to the district website and can be found here. 

 

 

Superintendent Reports 

 

Each month our superintendent Scott Heino provides the Board and public with an update 

on current events in the district.  This month Mr. Heino highlighted the Chesterfield News Network, 

our new Core Language Boards, and pictures from the Variety Show.  Mr. Heino’s Superintendent 

Reports can be found on our district website or by clicking here.  

 

 

In-Person Board of Education Meetings and Public Comment 

 

Last month, the Chesterfield Township Board of Education moved back to in-person 

meetings.  However, the Board is also now live streaming all meetings to allow members of the 

public to watch the meetings remotely.  Please note, if you would like to participate in the public 

comment section of a board of education meeting, you must attend the in-person meeting.  With the 

transition back to in-person meetings, there is no longer remote public comment. 

 

 

The next meeting of the Chesterfield Township Board of Education is scheduled for 

Wednesday, May 18, 2022 at 7:00 PM. 

https://www.chesterfieldschool.com/site/Default.aspx?PageID=2#calendar206/20220428/month
https://www.chesterfieldschool.com/Page/3061

